Top museum directors praise free admission 

· Guardian letter points to success of Labour move
· Conservatives back policy, insists taskforce chief
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The directors of Britain's leading museums, including Sir Nicholas Serota of the Tate, Neil MacGregor of the British Museum, and Charles Saumarez Smith of the National Gallery, have written to the Guardian to affirm their support for free admission to national museums. 

The policy of free admission introduced by Labour has been an "overwhelming success", they say. "We recognise that free admission has been a central part of this government's policy for museums and has been one of its most significant achievements. We also welcome the Conservative party's commitment to the principle of free admission," the letter adds. 

The move comes after the shadow culture secretary, Hugo Swire, told a newspaper that museums should be allowed more freedom in the way they run themselves, including the freedom to charge for entrance if they wish. 

However, that was swiftly followed by a statement from Conservative central office apparently contradicting Mr Swire's remarks and underlining the party's commitment to free entrance. Sir John Tusa, who runs the Tory arts taskforce, said in a statement: "Hugo Swire has confirmed that Conservative policy is to maintain free admission at our national museums. This is the clear view of the new arts taskforce ... the idea that the taskforce might recommend charging for museums and gallery entry is totally incorrect." 

According to Neil MacGregor, the issue is particularly sensitive because of concerns about future funding settlements for museums, given the pressures of the Olympics budget and fears of an extremely tight comprehensive spending review. 

Mr MacGregor said the success of free admission to museums was not confined to the national institutions, but to local and regional museums too. Mark Jones, director of the Victoria & Albert museum, said: "Most people believe that the funding situation is difficult but we really don't want to open up this debate again." 

If funding was not maintained, warned National Portrait Gallery director Sandy Nairne, "every set of trustees will be looking at their options, and some will be pretty drastic". 

The letter says that free admission has seen nearly 30m more visits "to our world-renowned collections. 

"Visits to former charging museums have increased by 87% and have attracted more diverse audiences. An extra 16 million children have visited museums since they were granted free entry in 1998, and the number of visits from people from lower socio-economic groups has risen to 6.5 million in 2004-05." The letter points out that free admission was made possible only through extra funding. 

